
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
November & December 2023 
 
 
 
Dear Pastor and Church Family, 
 

“Sing unto the LORD, O ye saints of his, and give thanks at the remembrance of his holiness.” 
(Psalm 30:4) 

 
Thank you again so much for supporting us and our ministries. We pray 
that you had a great Christmas and a Happy New Year. We love this 
time of year around here because the wind is blowing, and it feels great! 
To most Cambodians here, though, they think that it is cold, and they 
wear heavy clothes—in a tropical climate! 
 
This Christmas, we did something a little different in our morning service. 
We decided to show a video called The Nativity Story, a story about 
Mary, the earthly mother of our Lord. Mary went through many difficulties 
because of her beliefs, and many who knew her looked down on her. 
However, she still trusted the Lord about the mission she was given.  
 
In the same way, many Cambodians have made the major decision to 
accept Jesus Christ as their Saviour. The moment they did that, they had 
to face many difficulties from their peers. We are so thankful to God for 
the faithfulness of our church people who go through many hardships as 
believers but still stand firm in the Lord. We praise God for all of them.   
 
These past 2 months, we have had a total of 25 visitors, including 2 
brothers who were saved and baptized. 
 
 For Christ’s sake, 
 
Kounaro, Chorvy, Christina, & Jonathan Keo 
 
 


